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Senate Majority Kills Attempt to Balance the Budget 

(Washington, DC) – U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) today expressed disappointment at the Senate’s refusal to consider H.R. 2560, the Cut, Cap, and Balance Act of 2011. 

“The Administration’s policies and those who support them have given Nevada the most distressed economy in the country. On the same day that Nevadans learned that unemployment is up, the Majority Party has once again proven that it is not serious about addressing our nation’s debt. Most Americans agree that Congress needs to balance the federal budget. Our debt and excessive government spending are stifling our nation’s economic recovery. Here is a solution with a sensible plan that will improve our economy while protecting Social Security, Medicare and veterans’ benefits, but the Majority prevented us from considering it,” Senator Heller said. 

The Majority Party used Senate procedure to prevent consideration of H.R. 2560, the Senate companion of the Cut, Cap and Balance Act.  The Senate measure explicitly protected Medicare, Social Security, and veterans’ spending.  

H.R. 2560 Summary 
· Title I cuts outlays by $101 billion in FY 2012 compared to FY 2011 outlays ($111 billion compared to the FY 2012 CBO baseline).

· Title II caps spending as a percentage of GDP.

· Title III raises the debt limit only after congressional approval of a balanced budget amendment.

· Both the “Cut” and “Cap” portions of the bill explicitly exempt Medicare, Social Security, and veterans’ spending from cuts.

· Contains the funding levels included in the House-passed budget resolution.

· The House passed H.R. 2560 by a vote of 235-190.
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